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June 2, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the granting of a franchise to the city of Redmond for the construction, operation and maintenance of a water system in Council District 3.  The franchise area boundary provides water service to the Rose Hill area of King County.  
The Rose Hill Water District (District) served the City of Redmond’s Rose Hill service area until 1994 when ownership and operation of the District water system was assumed by and divided among the cities of Bellevue, Kirkland, and Redmond.  Assumption of the Rose Hill Water District significantly expanded the City of Redmond's water system.  This franchise covers the unincorporated area of the Rose Hill service area that adjoins the City of Redmond’s corporate boundaries.

The City of Redmond’s water comprehensive plan was adopted by the King County Council by Ordinance 14696 on July 8, 2003.  Furthermore, King County’s Utilities Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed the City of  Redmond's proposed franchise and determined that it was consistent with the adopted water system plan, King County Code (K.C.C.) 6.27 and K.C.C. 13.24.  
There is no fiscal impact to King County finances.

I recommend the King County Council approve this franchise for a period of 25 years.  Should you have further questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Facilities Management Division Director, at 206-296-0630.
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

  Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, OMB

James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department. of Executive 
    Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Harold McNelly, Acting Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES
